
4/12/2023 Broadband Committee Minutes 
 
Attending via Zoom: Carol Miller, consultant 
Nancy Martland, Michael Morley, Jeanne Cummings, Jordan Applewhite, Doug Evelyn, 
Margo Connors 
 
Nancy asked if it is understood that CCI will hook up all homes in Sugar Hill to fiber, not just homes that are 
underserved. 
Carol will confirm how fiber is brought to homes in all different situations. She will also ask about existing 
underground lines and how that will work with new fiber. 
Carol clarified that there is no contract between the town of Sugar Hill and CCI for implementation of 
Broadband rollout. 
Carol will make sure that CCI contacts the selectmen's office with all information and updates on buildout. 
 
How to sign up for Broadband service with CCI will be posted on the town website. 
 
All agreed to ask NHEC now NHBroadband LLC to make a presentation to the committee on their Broadband 
buildout plans for the town. Carol will contact them for availability. 
 
Carol will draft a letter to Spectrum, send it to Sugar Hill AA and Margo, thanking them for participating in the 
RFP process. She will also craft a report and maps for a community information meeting with CCI and NH 
Broadband to be scheduled this summer. 
 
Doug asked Margo to get in touch with Steve Naboicheck to update him on our progress and ask for feedback. 
 
Correction: Michael Morley attended the last meeting on March 23, 2023. His name was inadvertently left off 
the participant list. Sorry. 
 
The next meeting will be scheduled with NH Broadband. TBD. 
 
 


